
Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

6/17/2013 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 87th meeting June 17, 2013. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  

Also present was Kay Hamilton, Denny Richardson, Brian Nodolf and Tanya Bruder.

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Minutes from the May 13, 2013 meeting were read.  Corrections were made to add Brian Nodolf to the lit of those present, to correct the spelling of Tina Bee and Steve Beitung and to clarify the second to last sentence in Section 3.  Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Donna Gates seconded.  The motion carried. 
 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

Brian Nodolf stated that he would submit comments on the zoning ordinance by the end of the week.  He also stated that he has an issue with Section 17.06.04, saying that the way it was framed come close to being prohibitory.  

Donna Gates stated than an anomnymous citizen has shown her pictures of Bechel’s dump trucks at the intersection of County Road P and Highway 10.  In these pictures the trucks are over the centerline forcing oncoming traffic to veer around them.  The pictures will be given to Bryce Black.
3. Work on Zoning Ordinance 
Dwight Jelle went over the basics of a zoning ordinance to explain the process and what the goal of having a zoning ordinance was.  The basic goal is to reduce neighborhood conflicts with minimal impact to the citizens.

A draft of the ordinance had been sent to the Town’s attorney, who in return sent a letter to the Town Board with suggested changes.  A more detailed letter from the attorney was sent to the Plan Commission.   The Plan Commission went through the suggested changes and most were incorporated into the zoning ordinance.  There were a few questions about the suggestions that still need to be clarified.  These are included in the following:

· Section 17.05(1) 4) Why did “small energy wind systems” get removed from the list of Permitted Uses?
· #26 in attorney’s letter, not clear, Dwight will ask about it.
· #36 in attorney’s letter, should have conditional use permits expire when original owner sells the Home Occupation Business.
· #39 in attorney’s letter, asking about the existence of an Environmental Assessment Worksheet.  Dwight will talk to John Egli about it.
A draft map of the Town’s topography and zoning districts was examined. 

4. Set Public Meeting Date for Public Session o Zoning

A date for an informal hearing to introduce the zoning ordinance to the public and receive comments was set for June 29, 2013, to begin at 1:00 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall. 

5. Adjournment

Tina Bee moved to adjourn the meeting Maureen Manore seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary


